MINUTES FROM THE FcM NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

STEERING GROUP – 28 February 2018 7.30-9pm

Present:
Rob Lancaster – in the chair


Sarah Angell
Hilary Gibbins – secretary

             Jacqui Holtam
Mark Kennedy




Rob Limbrey




Deborah Pallister



Jo Stephenson





1. Apologies were received from:
Ian Terry
2. Review of the minutes of the last meeting held on 24 January 2018
The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true record.
3. Questionnaire – initial analysis
Rob Lancaster reported that to date there had been a total of 104  positive responses to the questionnaire, spread over both villages, and fifty had indicated that they were willing to get involved. It was agreed that this was a very successful result and probably down to the fact that it had been delivered to every house and there had only been a short response time. 
4. Banner design and logo
Sarah Angell reported that Fiona Bentley had produced a number of potential logo designs which incorporated the designs from local children and bore in mind the cost of printing in colour. The meeting was shown various designs and one was unanimously chosen as the logo of the NP which will be used on the banners and all future publicity.
It was agreed to order two banners, one for outside the village hall in Morton and one for the village green in Fiskerton, at a total cost of £220 and one fold-up indoor upright banner (for which Sarah Angell would select some local photographs from the website) at a cost of £65.

Sarah to progress the production of banners for 25th March meeting
5. Budget – summary of current position
Deborah Pallister reported that the total monies spent to date was £3,490 with £2,210 of the original grant remaining with a deadline for expenditure of 28th February 2018.
It was agreed to ask OpenPlan to bill the Steering Group for another two days of work which would be £1,143.75.

Rob Lancaster agreed to write to Ground Force to ask for more time to spend any  remaining balance.

6. Planning the third event – Creating a Neighbourhood Profile
Rob Lancaster explained that before the next event could take place the SG needed to meet again to define the various neighbourhood areas which would be used to create the profiles and it was agreed to meet on 14th March and to ask Open Plan to attend this meeting for guidance and advice. 
Rob Lancaster to ask Simone to attend 14 March meeting 
The ‘Neighbourhood Profile’ event would begin at the Arthur Radford Hall before groups of residents leave walk around the various neighbourhoods. To facilitate this and subsequent events it was agreed to purchase 2 AO Boards (£147), Pins (various colours - £6.59), 12 clipboards (£20), 10 Magic Whiteboard Sheets (£20) and marker pens (£6.53).
It was also agreed that publicity regarding this event would need to be produced and delivered to each house prior to the meeting on 14th March.

Jacqui agreed to produce a draft flyer for all members to comment on so that it can be printed and circulated on Sunday 11th March 2018
Rob Limbrey suggested that a dedicated email address for the NPSG be set up and Rob Lancaster agreed to contact the owner of the Fiskerton-cum-Morton domain name to progress this. Rob Limbrey agreed to set up a D list of the email addresses of those who had responded to the questionnaire, bearing in mind data protection issues
Rob Lancaster to contact FCM domain owner to request a dedicated email address. Rob Lancaster to provide details of all respondents to the questionnaire so that Rob Limbrey can create a D email list to communicate with them in line with data protection regulations
7. Agenda for the next meeting
Agreement of the neighbourhood areas to form the basis of the profile and to plan the event on 25 March.
8. Dates of next meeting.

Wednesday 14th March at 7,30pm in Morton Church Hall
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